


DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DIRECTORATE


PROPERTY & DEVELOPMENT DIVISION





REPORT TO HOUSING LEAD MEMBER





SUBJECT :	 Precinct Area Housing Office, Churchill Way, Salford





PURPOSE OF REPORT.





To seek approval to permit an independent film production company to carry out location filming on Council owned property on 8th February 2001





RECOMMENDATION.





I recommend that the Lead Member approves the transaction as detailed below.





INFORMATION.





The City Council has recently been approached by 24 Hour Films Limited requesting permission to  carry out location filming in the vicinity of the Precinct Area Housing Office car park on 8th February 2001 between the hours of 16.30 and midnight.





The film is to be based on the former Hacienda night club in Manchester and will star Steve Coogan and John Thomson.





The company will require access to the car park on 7th February for the purpose of setting up the  production.  Filming will be restricted to the car park area and the entrance to the Housing Office and alternative car parking arrangements will be made for Housing Services staff whilst the company are on site.


	


A fee of £1000 will be payable by the company for the use of the Council’s property.





Permission to film is subject to the company being bound by the Council’s standard terms and 


conditions when filming is carried out on its property.
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